
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

MAY 1, 2013 

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 
Wednesday, May 1, 2013, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mr. Richard S. Turkington, President 

Mr. Mark Johnson, Vice President  
   Mr. Christopher Freese 
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mr. Brian Knezek 
   Mr. Michael Ranieri 
   Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary  
 
MINUTES: 
APRIL 3, 2013:  Mr. Johnson moved to approve the minutes of the April 3, 2013 
Borough Council Meeting and was seconded by Mr. Freese. 
       Motion Passed  
  
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Freese moved and Mr. Knezek seconded to approve the April Financial Report. 
       Motion Passed 
 
TRANSFERS: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve the May transfers. 

     Motion Passed 
 
BILLS: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Knezek seconded to approve the May bills.     
       Motion Passed  
 
VISITORS: 
 
 
FINANCE ISSUES: 
 
PUBLIC WORKS: 
Mr. Nichols announced that the street sweeping has been completed and the 
Revitalization Grant Project, Wastewater Treatment Plant Upgrade, contractors are 
working on getting the site ready for the new equipment.   
 
New Recycling and Yard Waste Curbside Pickup Day:  The Borough will be 
changing the Recycling & Yard Waste Curbside Pickup Day to Wednesdays beginning 
May 22nd.   
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Road Resurfacing:    Weather permitting; the following roads will be resurfaced in the 
Borough on May 8th or rain date May 9th:  Woodland Avenue, Walnut Street, and Church 
and Sharp Alleys.   
 
Contaminated Wells:  Mr. Johnson asked when the last time the two contaminated wells 
have been tested because grant money under Act 13 is available to possibly clean them 
up and put them back online.  Mr. Nichols will contact DEP to find out how to proceed. 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY: 
Community Meeting Room Lockup:  Borough Council requested that the West Grove 
Borough Police Department lockup when the Community Room is being used by other 
organizations other than the Avon Grove Library and the Borough of West Grove. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to adjourn the meeting.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

      
Respectfully submitted, 

      
 
 

Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
       
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           Sharon B Nesbitt
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